May 16, 2007
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

May 8, 2007
MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, Tim Olrick, JB Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga, Mike Holbach 
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  Camille Pytlewicz, Joann Lamb, Viki Doctor, Richard Hoppel, Karen Hoppel
OTHERS PRESENT:  None
Call to Order
President Grassel began the meeting on time dispensing with the Secretary’s report
Clarification of Board of Directors
Don had reviewed the Constitution and By Laws for Arbor Vista and determined that all committee heads should be part of the board meetings with the five elected officers.  There is also a position for a Sergeant at Arms.  At next year’s annual meeting, the agenda will include the opportunity for someone to serve as the Sergeant at Arms position.
Old Business
a) Front Entrance
-Electrical
JB has a bill for $592.00 for repair of the lights at the front entrance.  The fix lasted for 10 days before the line broke again.  New lines would cost another $1200.00 to $1500.00 or we could consider going “green” by installing solar powered lights.  JB had already begun an investigation into solar lighting and had already obtained some good information.  A motion was made and passed to try the solar lights, which had a complete money back guarantee.  JB will continue to follow this through and keep us advised.  A motion was made and passed to pay Warren Electric after Mike tries to get them to reduce the bill due to the failure of the fix to last more than ten days.
JB also suggesting that perhaps a grant might be available from the government for going green.  JB stated he will contact Sue Simpson to inquire about this.
-Organic
Camille Pytlewicz’s beautification project for the front entrance has cost only $388.68 so far with some planting already done.  The Association has approved spending of $1000.00.  The team made some good bargains for bushes from Leo’s Landscaping across from Jewel on Belvidere.

b) 18886 property update
Mike stated the Health Dept. informed him that there were no citations or infractions at the property.  Grass is being cut and some trash removed.  No new updates on any sale.
c) Other old business
JB stated that reminders for dues will go out in June.
New Business
a) Unattached garages
-Proposed
A resident had asked the boards permission on building a new garage which will be unattached.  After thorough discussion, the board agreed that its official position can only be that its position is according to the deed which allows for an 8 x 8 shed.  Rick Hoppel had previously noticed that approximately 30-50 illegal buildings exist already in Arbor Vista.  It was suggested that Don Glassel write the official letter from the board stating the position and enclosing a copy of the deed.  A motion was made and passed to this effect. 
b) Other New Business
JB distributed an up-to-date copy of the budget and some discussion ensued as to where to place the cost for the solar lights and front entrance expenses.  
Tim noted that the constitution or by laws allow the Board to approve only $50.00 in expenses.  Higher amounts require the Association membership approval.  Don stated that he will bring the issue up at next year’s annual meeting to secure approval for a higher limit for practicality.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at about 8:00 PM with notation that we will try to meet again in late June.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen M. Huizenga
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